

This month in sunday school we got to help Abraham and Sera move to the promise land, meet and help Issac, make soup with Jacob and Esau, and saw Nicodemus meet up with Jesus when he learned about being born again of water and spirit! The kids continue to love getting to "meet" the people in the Bible and

getting to see the story as we travel through the Bible with our Time Machine. At the start of the month I got to join the ladies at Sound of Praise and had a wonderful time at the Ladies Tea event where Sis. Harris spoke. This month was also the end of the school year for schools in Japan. We got to have some more relaxing school days, and even taught some of the kids to play Skip-Bo. At the School Year End ceremony the students sang songs, quoted their memory verse for the month, and even gave some presentations on a few different parables that Jesus taught. They all did a wonderful job presenting their research and hard work, and also were given different awards like the Citizenship award, Be Like Jesus award, Penmanship, Bible Memory, and others. Right now it is spring break, but next week students will return to school to start this next school year. Please join us in prayer for this up coming school year,

that it goes well, and the school and church will grow both in number and closeness to God. Thank you all for

your continued prayers and support. God Bless!

